SUN LAKES COMMUNITY THEATRE

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

SEPTEMBER 8th 2011

COTTONWOOD COUNTRY CLUB ROOM A-7

Present: Merrie Crawford, Bud Jenssen, Linda Caton, Phyliss Novy, Michael Carter, Sandy Pallett, Sue Youngblood

Call to Order: 10:00AM

Approval of Minutes of June 9th – Phylilis moved, Sandy seconded. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report – Not available

Old Business – Social updates: Cocktail party that was held at Oakwood on August 10th was a huge success.

Phyllis proposed a “happy half hour” for the October meeting of the 13th prior to the meeting at 6:30PM. General meeting is at 7PM. Board meeting at 5PM.  Scenes from “100 Lunches” will be presented along with some “ theatre games”.

Open houses at Phase I, Cottonwood, and Oakwood are scheduled for October 8th, 15th, and the 22nd. Staffing these events was discussed.

New brochure has gone to the printer.

New signage such as a banner, etc. was discussed and will be pursued.  The signage will be used for various SLCT events such as the Open Houses.

Sandy presented the upcoming “Chef Series” (New Orleans theme) to be held at Oakwood on October 28th at 6PM. Tickets will be sold at Oakwood. The evening will have some script and improv. November 29th will be a luncheon and another one is scheduled for December.

Improv class will be held at Cottonwood to be held on every other Monday beginning in October. Further information will appear in the “Asides”.

New Business – Because the board president changes every year Merrie brought up the topic as to who should the contact person for the Robson “Source Book”. Linda Caton indicated that she will take care of it. Board members who are on for three years were raised as a possible alternative.

Merrie also led a discussion of email as to who will maintain the email list and should there be a “patron” email list separate from a member and/or donor email list with the purpose to inform the general public of upcoming plays. People have been responding to the website email address. A suggestion was made to include a “do not reply” on the website address. Merrie pointed out that people have been responding to email blasts without knowing that it is not going to a specific individual. A volunteer from the general membership will be sought to handle the email list.

Merrie also presented theatre camera and lighting equipment that is under review.

A “get well” card will be sent to John Dobson and a “spotlight” will appear in the November “Asides”. Jon McCoy will possibly be “spotlighted” for the December “Asides”.

“Four Aces of Comedy” will perform at the SLCT holiday party.

A Board membership rotation list is being looked into.

John Crawford has been exploring a different approach to generate show tickets that will eliminate hand numbering of each ticket. The software is about $230.  The Board approved the software purchase. Also lighting issues were discussed with the possibility of adding additional lighting.

The SLCT logo came under discussion for future modification and improvement.

Meeting adjourned at 11:15AM. Next meeting is at 5PM on October 13th in the Saguaro Room.

